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or not imprisonment fails in its purpose "to punish an offender to an extent or in a way that is just 

in all the circumstances". Where they and punishment fail in this fundamental way, confidence 

in the criminal justice system is at risk, if not misplaced. 

The situation I have outlined cannot be resolved solely in the criminal justice system. Neither will 

it be resolved by piecemeal, marginal initiatives addressing one of more contributing factors. 

Rather, solutions will require a large-scale, generational shift of resources and effort from some 

parts of Government to others, particularly from law enforcement and corrections to a range of 

human services areas, for example, via a deliberate five-year or ten-year transitionary program. 

Alongside that transition, human services areas need to integrate and elevate their performance, 

to avoid the resources transitioning from criminal justice being absorbed and wasted on business­

as-usual arrangements that are already failing people in contact with criminal justice. 

I propose that until those solutions are established and operating, we are morally bound to stop 

exposing offenders to damaging and therefore unjust imprisonment. 

Any imprisonment intended to punish an offender should be designed and implemented in a 

manner that ensures that the remedial and rehabilitative aspects of imprisonment outweigh the 

criminogenic impacts of that imprisonment, so a prisoner emerges better and not worse from that 

imprisonment. Where such a net positive impact cannot be guaranteed, sentencing should adopt 

the precautionary principle of "doing no harm" and forgo imprisonment for its punitive purpose, 

securing retribution through mechanisms other than imprisonment. 

This proposed approach elevates the importance of work to identify and establish those other, 

alternative mechanisms. 

Gender-based criminalisation 

Your Options Paper appropriately draws attention to the disproportionate representation of 

Indigenous people among prisoners. However, it does not look into any wider gender patterns in 

imprisonment. 

The Crime Report, Queensland 2017-18 published by the Queensland Government Statistician 

identifies that males committed roughly around 75% of adult offences and females committed 

around one quarter - a ratio of around three-to-one. 

However, the Justice Report, Queensland, 2017-18 identifies that in 2018 over 90% of adults in 

custody in Queensland were male and 9.5% of prisoners were female, a ratio of over nine-to-one. 

This discrepancy does not appear explicable by a higher proportion of male offending related to 

sexual and other assault and domestic violence. 

The significance of this issue is that the criminogenic impact of prison on the 84% of prisoners who 

exit prison after serving up to one year is being experienced mainly by males and is contributing 

to increased reoffending by males. That is, not only are such sentences unjust, but they are also 

discriminatory in their collective impact. I contend that this too needs immediate action. 

Thank you again for the opportunity to raise these issues with your review. 

Regards 
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